
 

 

29 May 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Families, 
 
I am wri4ng to inform you that Mr Todd Barker has made the difficult decision to resign from the 
College.  
 
Mr Barker began his teaching career at Southern Chris4an College in November 2007. He has since 
served our community as Head of Faculty, MYP Coordinator, Head of Secondary and Execu4ve 
Coordinator. Most significantly, Mr Barker was Ac4ng Co-Principal from August 2021 to the end of 
that year and Ac4ng Principal for the first six months of 2022, leading the school through the 
prepara4on for Schools Registra4on that year. I will be forever grateful for the support he provided to 
me as I moved into my role in 2022 and for the working partnership we experienced since then.  
 
Everyone within the College community would recognise Mr Barker’s dedica4on to the College and 
his commitment to quality Chris4an educa4on. He has been a faithful, humble and gracious servant 
of God, generously using his God-given giWs to enhance the community. The College has been a 
significant part of his life and he has expressed his great love for it. We hope to be able to have an 
opportunity to celebrate his enormous contribu4on to the College later this year.  
 
Ques4ons or concerns that would usually be directed to Mr Barker can be sent by email to the Head 
of Secondary, hos@scc.tas.edu.au.  Mrs Adams-Bell and I will also be able to respond to any 
ques4ons.  
 
 
Regards, 
 
Jodie Benne\ 
Principal 
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